The Delegate Conference of the FIP Section for Astrophilately

on the occasion of “Portugal 2010” in Lisbon, 8 October 2010.
Beatrice Bachmann thanked the Chairman Igor Rodin for giving her the floor and welcomed the Honorary guests President of the FIP Josy Wolff and Andrée Trommer, General Secretary, Vice President Ray Todd and Steve Reinhard Co-ordinator to the Section and expressed her emotional feeling to see old friends at this Anniversary Meeting. 

In her oral additions to the Report of her Leadership in the first 15 years of the FIP Section for Astrophilately, published in the web site of the Chairman under ………….she referred to the period before the founding of the FIP Section for Astrophilately in 1985 and how it was possible that the FIP Board brought the motion forward to the FIP Congress. 

Beatrice Bachmann’s Report
It was Dr. Teddy Dahinden from Switzerland who was the initiator and strong promoter of Astrophilately.

As founder and President of the Society of space philatelists in Zürich in 1969 he organised the first 3 WERABA specialised Space Philately Exhibitions in Zurich and Luzern 1970-73.

As 1976 elected President of the Swiss Philatelic Federation he continued the promotion by realising the acceptance of the new called “Astrophilately” in the FISA (Federation of International Societies of Aerophilately) in 1980.
When he was elected in 1980 as Member of the FIP Board his efforts led to an agreement between FIP and FISA in 1981 which resulted in the First FIP/FISA Aero-and Astrophilately Exhibition LURABA ’81 in Luzern.

The Section has to express sincere thanks to FISA the President Roland Kohl and the Board members for the great support in the 1975-80 and for the continuation of the good relationship and co-operation with the Presidents and Board Members until to-day.
It was Teddy Dahinden, as FIP Jury member for Aero-and Astrophilately, who made the FIP Board aware of the problems caused by a main part of the Astrophilately material that was not in conformity with the existing SREVs of other Commissions.
Together we elaborated a special version of the FIP SREVs for Astrophilately which finally convinced the FIP Board and led to the acceptance of Astrophilately and the motion brought forward to the FIP Congress.
As FIP Co-ordinator to the Astrophilately Section until 1994 he was always of support and open for discussion.

She conveyed his sincere greetings to the attendees and continued 
“When in 1985 I became the Leader and responsible for the new elected Section for Astrophilately it was my task to consolidate Astrophilately as a special philatelic field and to bring it to recognition within the Philatelic Federations and the FIP.

I would like to grasp the possibility to refer with acknowledgment and thanks for an excellent collaboration, understanding and friendship to my colleagues and friends in the Bureau.
The initially called Working Committee of the Section started in 1985 with the Leader and four Members.

It is with great sadness that I have to send my today thanks and appreciation to three of them in the spiritual world.
George Lauwers from Belgium, Bureau Member from 1986-1992 had passed away in May 2000.He was one of the most active astrophilatelists who had over 30 years supported the interests of this field in his Cosmos Society. He organised in Belgium specialised Aero-and Astrophilately COSMOS exhibitions. He accredited as FIP juror and represented astrophilatelic interests as FISA Director and co-author of the Bulletin. As Delegate from Belgium he prepared his last report for the Meeting in 2000.
Peter Wilhelm from Germany, Bureau Member from1986-1998 had passed away by a cerebral stroke on 15 Dec. 2006 in an age of 65.
He was for 26 years from 1980 -2006 the President of the German “Space Philately Society”

with 350 members and editor of the Bulletin. He was an accredited National juror for Astrophilately and his exhibit had LV standard at FIP exhibitions.
He compiled and edited a series of four astrophilatelic catalogues on the US Space programmes. The last edition appeared in 2005.
Purnendu Gupta from India, Bureau Member from 1986-1996 had passed away in 2007.
Although not an specialised astrophilatelist he was of extreme support for the Section by continiously promoting our field as President of the Philatelic Congress of India with publications in the Bulletin and so making aware the Asian part of philatelists.
He was recognised as an outstanding philatelist in the FIP and an honour for the Section to have him in the Bureau (Working Committee) in the important initial period. 

It is with deep sympathy that we remind them as unforgettable good friends. 
Fortunately I can now refer to my dear friend and Bureau member who is still active but was not able to attend the today Meeting due to health problems.
Dr. Reuben “Ben” Ramkissoon in the Bureau since 1986 who did excellent promotion in the USA as President of the Space Unit Society over 15 years, by holding lectures and seminars at National exhibitions, writing numerous articles on Astrophilately. For his pioneer work with the exhibit on US space programs, he obtained a gold medal at FIP exhibitions and was invited in the Class of Honour and he accredited as National Juror for Astrophilately. He is still active in the present Bureau and the Section has to express sincere thanks for devoting his lifetime to Astrophilately.”
Special thanks and appreciation Beatrice Bachmann devoted to the Secretary Francis Kiddle from Great Britain, Bureau member from 1993-2000 for his entirely and continuing commitment to give the Section support and recognition to this special field and for the fruitful co-operation and the friendship.
Ingolf Kapelrud from Norway, Delegate since 1992 and Bureau Member from1996-2000 who was of great help for the Section as President of the FEPA who ever looked after the interests of the Section in concern of European matters.
Finally she expressed her thanks to Bureau Members and Delegates who provided special contribution during her Leadership and up to today in the Bureau of the Section.
José Grandela from Spain, as Bureau member since 1992 and Delegate of the Section since 1986 he was responsible in the Spanish Federation for Astrophilately and its promotion. His excellent co-operation was of great help for the Leader by translating all official paper and articles into Spanish.
As immediately past Chairman of the Section from 2000-2008 he is well known within the FIP and to the Delegates.

Jaromir “Miri” Matejka, from Austria, as Bureau member since 1996 in charge for the fight against forgeries he did excellent research work in concern of forgeries that turned up from philatelic material of Russia and the USA and concerned to find ways to prevail against fakes 
He too is well known as present Secretary of the Section.

A close contact between some Delegates was most gratifying and helpful.
Charles Bromser-Australia, one of the very first astrophilatelists and successful exhibitor was a welcomed promoter of Astrophilately by writing various articles in bulletins of Asian Philatelic Federations.

Julius Cacka-Czech Rep., an expert in Russian material who wrote a handbook with info on faked and origin postmarks applied to Russian space missions.

Jean-Louis Lafon-France, who organized an Astrophilately Club in France as expert and exhibitor of European astrophilatelic material and took care for translation all official paper of the Section into French. 

Igor Rodin-Russia, Vice President of the Russian Philatelic Federation, who gave excellent support in exchange of experience in concern of the status of Russian space mail due to his close contact to Russian Cosmonauts.
She congratulated all of them for their election into the Bureau in 2000 and expressed special congratulation to Igor Rodin for his election as Chairman in 2008 and his successful start.
There will remain a lot of great memories and gratitude for the friendship she could meet in the course of the years and until today within the great philatelic family of FIP. 

